
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
5840 

On-Call Hazmat Services  
 

The Seattle Housing Authority (SHA) is seeking proposals from qualified consultants to 
assist SHA in On-Call Hazmat Services. The Service Provider shall provide Industrial 
Hygiene Services as requested.  The Service provider shall be solely responsible for 
obtaining/providing all materials, equipment, supplies, labor, and other services required 
by the Contract as may be necessary to fulfill the requirements of the Contract. The 
Service Provider shall competently and efficiently supervise and direct activities 
necessary to fulfill the requirements of the contract, except as otherwise directed by 
Owner’s Project Manager. The Service Provider shall accomplish all services in a timely 
and appropriate manner, and, at no additional expense to SHA, comply with all applicable 
laws affecting performance of the Contract, including but not limited to all federal and 
state laws, county, and city ordinances, Environmental or Safety Laws, implementing 
regulations, and governmental orders, permits, licenses, approvals, and authorizations. 
This Contract is for lab testing. The Service Provider will not be drawing conclusions from 
test results.    
 
Obtaining the RFP:  Visit our website at https://www.seattlehousing.org/do-
business-with-us/solicitations to obtain a copy of the RFP.  Any addenda issued for 
this RFP will be published at the above-referenced website and proposers are responsible 
for checking the website prior to submission of proposals for any addenda.  If you are 
unable to download the RFP or addenda, you may email Sadia Ikram, Sr. Contract 
Administrator at sadia.ikram@seattlehousing.org  
 
Questions:  Any questions or requests for further information must be submitted in writing 
no later than 02:00pm, on Friday, September 29, 2023, to the Sr. Contract Administrator 
noted above by e-mail at sadia.ikram@seattlehousing.org 
 
Submission Deadline:  Proposals must be received not later than 02:00pm, on 
Thursday, October 19, 2023, at sadia.ikram@seattlehousing.org  
 
Diversity: SHA strongly encourages minority-owned and women-owned businesses, 
socially and economically disadvantaged businesses, HUD Section 3 businesses, small 
businesses and veteran-owned businesses to submit proposals or to participate in a 
subcontracting capacity on SHA contracts. 
 
Rights Reserved:  SHA reserves the right to waive as an informality any irregularities in 
submittals, and/or to reject any and all proposals. 
 
Michael Tarantino 
Acting Deputy Director of Contracts and Procurement  
 


